 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Parish Council held in councillors’ own homes on Tuesday 15th September 2020 
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Myers, Hart, Burkhill, Hirst, Blackburn, Ellin and Clark.
Public present: 
Miss N Bate and Mr D.Cleland.
Prior to the meeting officially starting Mr Cleland and Miss Bate spoke to the parish council about their desire to purchase the corner plot of land on Riverdale Road and explained their offer and reasons.
2022                 Declarations of interest
 Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2027) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
2023                 Apologies for absence
                          Cllrs Hoodless and Buttery.
2024
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st July 2020.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2025

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field-the clerk has heard nothing from ERYC Vicky Jude regarding the play equipment .Vicky has previously explained that due to the pandemic situation the play equipment is not ERYC high priority and when the situation allows, she will resume enquiries into the ordering of extra play equipment for the field. The clerk also reported that Heptonstalls solicitors have now formally registered the community field with HM Land Registry but explained that form processing delays were inevitable due to the current pandemic situation.
Public Right of Way-the clerk has sent out all PROW forms to landowners (past & present & adjacent) and to the parish council members (as users of the field access track) asking them all to complete the forms and return to accompany the full PROW application to then be sent on to ERYC. There are still some outstanding forms to collect from residents. It was resolve that the clerk will arrange for all forms to be returned and will then submit the full PROW application to ERYC.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and has found nothing of importance to report back on. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 
Water pumps- the clerk has applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers wind farm fund for the 3 water pumps and has been informed that this application was a success. As soon as funds are received the clerk will purchase these pumps. The clerk had also applied for an industrial water pump (joint application with Reedness PC) and unfortunately this decision has been deferred with a request made for the parish councils to provide further information and confirmation from the panel that the parish council will need to source additional funding to fully purchase this pump. It was resolved that when government restrictions are relaxed both parish councils will meet to discuss the viability of the application.
Riverdale Road land-the clerk notified the parish council at the June meeting of potential sale interest in the parish council corner plot of land on Riverdale Road. The clerk has contacted all interested parties asking them to obtain a written valuation and make a formal written offer for the land. All correspondence has been circulated to the councillors prior to the meeting. The councillors discussed the offers received and resolved to decline all offers and keep the plot as a parish council asset.
2026
 
Planning applications.
Erection of two storey + single storey rear extension for J.Holt at 127  High St, Swinefleet ref 20/01422/PLF- it was noted that ERYC have given full approval for this application.
2027

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Field access issues-the parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. The parish council are taking advice on this situation and the clerk will follow parish council instruction on this matter.
Play area inspection-the annual play area inspection was undertaken in August. The full report has now been provided with all recommendations and observations. The clerk has passed the report to Messrs Richardson and Sykes to attend to any maintenance work required.

Incredible Edibles project-the clerk has passed on a letter from the Inc Edibles group who are to plant wildflowers in the Marshlands area. The intended planting areas for Swinefleet have been made known to the councillors.

Village planters-Cllr Myers suggested the possibility of having floral planters at each village entrance point. It was resolved to place this item on the agenda in the new year for further discussion.

Moped concerns-Cllr Burkhill alerted the parish council to a recent problem with mopeds entering the community field and riding around on the grass. The parish council will monitor the situation and encourages anyone who sees this type of thing to report it.

KMR donation-Cllr Clark asked if the parish council would consider making a donation to the KMR group to pay for legal fees. It was resolved that Cllr Clark will ask KMR to send an official letter requesting a donation.
 
2028

Ward councillor’s report

Cllr Sargeantson and Fox were not present for the meeting and as such there was nothing to report upon.
2029        
Financial matters 

Clerk remuneration (private & confidential)-the clerk has now provided revised 2020-2021 NALC PayScale figures. The parish council resolved to approve the scale 24 NALC figures.
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 102030 S. Belton salary 
Cq no 102021 G.Sykes £280.00 
Cq no 102031 HMRC £34.60
Cq no 102020 Heptonstalls £200.00


Cq no 102022 B.Richardson £260.00 


Cq no 102029 Key Korner £93.29


Cq no 102023 ICO £40.00


Cq no 102024 Morton Training £186.00


Cq no 102025 PKF Littlejohn £240.00


Cq no 101026 Heptonstalls £326.80


Cq no 102027 Clerk exp £251.10



Cq no 102028 Play Inspection Co £81.00

2030

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 20th October 2020 at 7.00pm.
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